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SENATE FACULTY MEETING AGENDA (DRAFT)
FRIDAY Oct 5, 2007  3:00- nlt ~5:00 pm Egan Library 211
Call in #  1-800-893-8850    PIN 3325714 
Eluminate Session for Doc Viewing during meeting (https://uascentral.uas.alaska.edu/online/portfolio/FACULTY_SENATE?term=Fall-2007&behavior=UAS&session=96637&
OCTOBER MINUTES
Present:  Cathy Connor (President), Jill Dumesnil (President-elect), Jeremy Kane (Humanities), Matt Heavner (Natural Sciences), Sanjay Pyare (Juneau Senator-At- Large), Lynn Shepherd (Library), Rick Wolk (Business), Priscilla Schulte (Ketchikan-Senator-at- Large), David Noon (Social Sciences), Cara Wicks-Ortega (Education), Leslie Gordon  (replacing Joe Liddle as Sitka Senator-At-Large) 
Absent: Tony Martin (Career Ed./new father), Rick McDonald (CIOS, at a conference), Ex Officio: Provost Stell
1. Approval of minutes of lst meeting   (See September minutes)
Motion: (RW, MH) Approve with changes about the discussion that took place between FS members and Provost Stell about  slippage of calendar date deadlines  for curricular changes due to transitioning from hard copy UAS Catalogues to electronic format.

2. Approval of today’s agenda (additions, deletions, re-ordering?)
Addition:  Motion: (RW, MH) The FS President-elect should be a voting member.  Passed unanimously.

3. Presidents Report-
Faculty Alliance update 
Old Business 
ACTION ITEM:
4. Proposed changes to Faculty Handbook regarding articulation of Curricular Changes with integrated (web-linked) forms (A,B,C) for FS approval. (These revisions were begun by Tomlinsen CC Chair 2006-2007, and further polished by Shepherd, Stell, Connor, & Dumesnil).  The Ad Hoc Curriculum Clarification Committee suggests these ~FINAL 2007 changes to the faculty handbook; (Lynn Shepherd and Cathy Connor)  These need to be enacted ASAP to guide curricular change paths and the faculty & Deans attempting to  follow them (See agenda for Shepherd’s Curricular Change forms) 
Q from Priscilla:  Is this adding a new step to process?  Answer:  This is more of fine-tuning of process and to clarify for UAS faculty members from which committees they need approval for specific curricular change proposals.  The intent is the same as always but the confusion has been about which proposals need to go through FS, Curriculum Committee, Graduate Committee and/or the Registrar.  This will result in FS only considering the Category A changes for new programs or changes that would impact academic units other than those of change initiators. 
Motion: (RW, MH) Accept Lynn’s “colorful verbiage” excepting the red verbiage.
FS will revisit the red verbiage in the near future. Passed unanimously.
SECOND READING:
5. Allied Health Program Changes (Marianne Stillner)-response of NS Faculty to Nursing  and Radiology Tech program proposals regarding Chem 103/104, Physics 102. (Dumesnil, Dean interaction over faculty workloads/salary sources needed) (See agenda for attachments)
Attachment 6.3 (AAS Health Sciences Policy Change Proposal)
Attachment 6.4 (AAS Health Sciences Policy Change Proposal)
Attachment 6.5 (Certificate of Pre-Nursing Policy Change Proposal)
Attachment 6.6 (AAS Health Sciences Policy Change Proposal)
CHEM 104, PHY 102 prerequisite courses:  NS Dept is not clear about which school has financial responsibility for hiring the adjuncts to teach these courses which can be dependent on allied health students for class numbers. These classes are not required for any of the NS BS/BA programs. FS recommends that Deans Schmidt and Brown consult on the allocation of resources from Career Education to the Natural Sciences to deliver these courses.
New Business
Proposals for Program Changes/New Programs
6. English BA  Program Changes (Cowan/Kane)
First Reading Attachments - Changes to English Major (See agenda for attachments)
Attachment 9.1, Attachment 9.2, Attachment 9.3, Attachment 9.4, Attachment 9.5, Attachment 9.6 
Laura Cowan:  Some of the changes to English major will affect some GERs.  The GERs will still be offered.  Mostly the changes involve the reduction of the number of required courses for English majors and the lowering the prerequisite course numbers for some upper division English survey courses, to encourage English majors to take their courses in a desired sequence. World language hours requirements will be reduced from 16 hours to 8 hours.  
Motion:  (DN, JK) Move English proposals onto Curriculum Committee.
7. Outdoor Studies Program Changes (Wagoner/Kane)
(See agenda for attachments)
Changes to Outdoor Studies:  Eliminate Oral Communication course, reduce one class by one credit, and add a capstone course that will encompass the oral communication piece.  Uncertainty arose regarding whether or not ODS wanted this to be a Certificate or Occupational Endorsement program. Presently it has 29 credits making it an Occupational Endorsement as per recent changes by the BOR. JK will take proposal back to outdoor studies faculty to ascertain their intent and make appropriate adjustments. FS will revisit this proposal in November if desired by. 
8. Changes to History Program (Walz/Noone)
(See agenda for attachments)
History Minor:  18 credits minor (9 lower- and 9 upper-division credits)
Motion:  Endorse history minor and send on to CC. (RW, LS). Passed Unanimously
8. M.Ed. Mathematics New Program (Fredenberg/Wicks-Ortega)
(See agenda for attachments)
Virgil presented his new program concepts for a Masters of Education in Mathematics. After much explanation, FS members asked many questions of him. JD pointed out that there was inconsistency in the program proposal language and that it should state everywhere that this is a Mathematics Education degree and not a Mathematics degree.  
Q:  Demand?  A:More than 20 students once up and running.  
Q: Usual for 45% of MEd. in Math Ed to be non-mathematics related?  A:Yes.  Also, there should be a Leadership course somewhere…. ED668 is what will be used; it is really the technology leadership course for the MEd. in Technology Education that will be used for the leadership course in Math Ed.  There is not any MEd. in Math Ed in the State of AK. 
FS members expressed concern about the program’s math content. NS faculty were given the impression that this is a “math” degree. 
VF response: Degree is not designed to make someone a math teacher; it is designed to make leaders in math education.   Basically the degree will fill in the math content gaps for middle school teachers. 
Motion:  (RW, CWO)  Endorse the ME.d with proviso that  the missing course (ED 668) be included and all references and that the proposal language will be adjusted to reflect Mathematics Education (as opposed to Mathematics).  Passed with 6 in favor and 2 opposed.
10. Faculty Senate and Other Committees Matrix-Faculty Service and Welfare
(please help me fill in the blanks!) (See agenda for attachments)

FS President Connor is attempting to clarify which UAS faculty members are serving on which committees (Statewide, UAS Task Forces, Chancellor’s & Provost’s, and FS committees) to ensure that there is adequate faculty representation in import areas such as Distance Education and Faculty Research This is important with Statewide resource allocation discussions underway and with data now being collected for UAS self assessment studies in preparation for the NCCWU Accreditation visit next year. 
It is also hoped by CC that FS can devise methodology to increase money going into the Wilson Fund to grow the principal and increase the future annual award pool to better support UAS faculty presenting their scholarship at professional meetings. (Fund raising, grants, donations??? etc….)

11. AD Hoc Sustainability Committee and FS Sponsorship for 2008 Spring Forum Pyare/Wolk
Update:  Although the Spring Forum was originally sponsored by the Humanities Department for the past 10 years, is not presently locked into any Department or School. This year the Spring Forum will be addressed by this Sustainability Committee and sponsored as an experiment by the Faculty Senate with hoped for support from Chancellor Pugh. This year’s format will be a one-day workshop with a distance component and possibly course credit.  The SC has another major project:  to conduct an University/campus energy audit. It is hoped that the Sitka and Ketchikan campuses can also join into this effort. 
12.  Kathy DiLorenzo provided FS with an update on the Faculty Development Seminar.  FDS is preparing to change in response to UAS hiring fewer “new” faculty from “outside.”  UAS expects that in the future there will be more “moving” of faculty from Term to Tenure-track or Adjunct to Term.  One change:  Institute a mentoring program/environment in which senior faculty can discuss issues with junior faculty in a weekly roundtable forum. FS members discussed possible campus venues or opportunities at which faculty could naturally congregate to informally talk about issues and where senior faculty could mentor junior faculty. Over-packed workloads in the service department for senior faculty was also brought up as a barrier to faculty mentoring.
12. 5 pm Adjourn.  Next Meeting Friday Nov 2, 2007
Minutes approved November 2, 2007
